College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, May 12, 2004

2:30 p.m. – AA-135

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston, Barbara Williams

Management:
Helen Carr, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Katrina Tatterham

Guests:
Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, Gloria Gideon, James Keenan (Duvall's sabbatical leave replacement), Lynda Lawrence 

Absent:
            Eun Chul Yoon, Yanin Llamas, Lila Lopez, Susan Lamb

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:38 p.m. by substitute Council Chair, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Everyone is known.

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM APRIL 21, 2004:  The minutes were approved.

5.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Revision to Key Policy - The subcommittee made a presentation to the Council explaining the exit interview process that now incorporates the surrender of keys and other equipment of the college at the time of separation from employment.  There was some discussion on the form and instruction sheets that were distributed.  It was decided that the employee should also receive a copy of the form once it is completed. There should be instructions for employees who retire as well as those who are terminated for a variety of reasons.  Number 7 on the instruction sheet should specify for classified only.  There should be separate specifications written for full-time employees and part-time employees.  This information will be amended and brought to the next meeting in September.  b) Proposed Marketing Priorities (second reading) - Linda Cherry reviewed the drafted procedure that was originally presented at the March 10th College Council meeting. The constituencies adjourned for discussion.  Faculty agreed; classified requested simplification to the form; students agreed; management wanted the form to be tested (trial run) in the fall semester and revisit the process in the spring semester.  After further discussion, all constituencies agreed with management's recommendation to test run the process during the fall semester and revisit the process in the spring semester at the council meeting in February 2005.  The form will be placed on the "S" drive and the process will be placed in the College Procedures Handbook stipulating it will be reviewed again in February 2005.  c) Budget Update - Mariles said there was no report.  Saul announced that the Faculty Senate had met with the new vice-chancellor, Tom Smith, and Mr. Smith was clear in including faculty in the budget development process.  Mr. Smith informed the faculty senate that the budget development process currently does not include faculty and this oversight will be corrected as it is mandated by law.  d) Smoke Free Campus - Mack said the Operations Council discussed this issue and wanted to bring it to College Council for consideration.  Saul brought Ohlone College's new smoke free campus policy to share with the Council.  After some discussion, it was decided that this issue needs to be distributed on "yellow paper" as it is a policy change for the campus and the "yellow paper" process is the process College Council uses for the campus community in order to address policy change.  Katrina expressed concerns on behalf of the students that this issue really needs to be addressed by all students as there are strong feelings on both sides of the issue.  After further discussion, it was decided that the faculty, classified and managers would receive the "yellow paper" electronically via e-mail and the students would receive it appended to the student satisfaction survey that Tim has to complete in the Fall.  In the meantime, Barb will send out a sample "yellow paper" electronically to all the College Council members as most of the members have not previously been part of the "yellow paper" process.  

6)  NEW BUSINESS:  None

7)  OTHER:  None

8)  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Barbara Allcox announced Le Pham Le, along with Baji Majette-Daniels, will be here tomorrow at 12:30 p.m. in the Library at the Fireplace to read Le Pham Le's poetry.  Helen reminded the constituent groups that we need replacement names for next year's council.  Helen thanked Susan Lamb for chairing the Council this year.  Katrina announced the ASU will show "The Revolution Will Not Be Televised" at 11:00 a.m. on Wednesday, May 19th in LA-100.  Linda Cherry announced that friends of Steve Schaefer have started a scholarship fund for Steve.  Since there is already a scholarship fund started for the Business Department, Linda will contact Steve to discuss the possibility of consolidating the funds into one scholarship. Judy Mays announced the Celebrating Success Awards Ceremony next Friday, May 21st in the Knox Center and the Latino Awards Celebration tomorrow evening, Thursday, May 13th at 5:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  Linda Cherry announced the college's scholarship awards ceremony on Sunday, May 23rd at 2:00 p.m. in the Knox Center.  Barb Ross reminded anyone planning on attending graduation must obtain a ticket from Frank Hernandez' office.  

9)  NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, September 8, 2004

10)  ADJOURNMENT:  Jennifer adjourned the meeting at 3:56 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

